
FashionScoops
New Face
PomellatohasnamedRoy

Wang,aGenZ C-pop idol,

its latest globalbrand
ambassador.

The 24-year-old pop star,
who madehis debutasa
memberof theChineseboy
bandTFboys,countsmore
than95.9million followers

on Instagram, Douyin,

Xiaohongshu, andWeibo
combined.

Wangjoins"Emily In
Paris” starPhilippine Leroy-

Beaulieu asafaceof the
Milan-based jewelry house,

which is controlledby Kering.

"Roy Wangembodiesthe
Pomellatospirit boldyet
refined, contemporaryyet
timeless,” Boris Barboni,
Pomellato'schiefmarketing
and product officer, said in

a statement.

"His artisticvision and
commitmentto positive
changeresonatedeeply
with ourphilosophyof
unconventional elegance,”
Barboni added.

"Growing up, I've

alwaysbeendrawn

to the intersectionof

tradition andinnovation
somethingPomellato

capturesbrilliantly,”
Wangsaidin the same
statement,who was
particularlydrawnto

thebrandexpressionof
“authenticitvandcreative

freedom.”
“This partnershipfeels

naturalbecausewe
sharethesamevision:
empoweringpeopleto
embracetheir unique

pathwhile respectingthe

beautyof timelessdesign,”
addedWang.

Theannouncement
wasaccompaniedby a
campaignshowing Wang

wearingpieces from the
jeweler’s Iconica collection,

onedeeply rooted in its

Milanesemodernistdesign
heritage.

Wang'sofficial portraits
for Pomellatowerelensed

by Chen Man, one of China’s
mostinfluential female

photographers.Chen,

dubbed “China’s answer

to Annie Leibovitz,” initially
workedwith Pomellato

on its first exhibition in

Shanghailastyear.
Accordingto Pomellato,

the announcementwas

timedto coincidewith
Wang'sthird nationwide
concerttour.Wang will

becometheyoungestartist
to hold aconcert at the
Beijing National Stadium,

alsoknown asBird's Nest.
This is Wang'sfirst fine

jewelrycollaboration.Wang
has previouslyworkedwith
thejewelryhouseChopard,
theSwissbrand Bally and,
mostrecently,attendedMiu

Miu‘s fall 2025 runway show
in Paris.

Among the brand’s
formerChinese

ambassadorsare Liu

Tuning, a singerand actress,
and Yao Chen,anactress.
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